
The ongoing Gu seasonal rains in the country have led to disruption of road networks in some areas which have 
experienced flash floods and riverine flooding. The most recent affected area was Badhan district in Sanaag region 
that received heavy rains on 05 and 06 May leading to flash floods that left tens of households displaced. Uncon-
firmed acreage of cropland has also been destroyed. Flash floods were also reported in the wadis of Bay and 
Bakool regions which have been experiencing heavy rains since the beginning of the season. 

The rainfall forecast for the coming week is for increased rainfall in the southern regions as well as the Ethiopian 
highlands. In the next three days, moderate to heavy rains are expected in  these regions. This is likely to lead to 
flash floods especially in Bay, Bakool and Lower Juba where the rains will be intensified. A reduction of rainfall 
amounts is expected in the northern regions which will record light to moderate rains during the week.  

The river levels in Gedo, along the Juba reduced slightly in the last three days while an increasing trend was 
observed in Middle Juba and Lower Juba. Flooding is expected to continue during the week along the lower 
reaches of the river.   

The River levels along the Shabelle River at Belet Weyne today is at 7.74m which about half a meter away from the 
bank full level (8.30m). Since last night flooding has been reported in parts of the district specifically in two 
sections of Hawo Tako settlement (Dhagax Jebis and Shaah Macaan) where residents have began evacuating. In 
Jowhar, the river level has remained at the high flood risk level of 5.30m for the last one week. Given the forecast 
and existing high river levels, flooding alert remains in place for Belet Weyne until further notice. 

Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be 
found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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